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DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH

	Application No: 
	3/2010/0501

	Development Proposed:
	Single storey rear extension at 41 Mitchell Street, Clitheroe.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Clitheroe Town Council – No observations received at the time of writing this report.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	One letter has been received from a neighbouring resident who wishes to raise the following concerns:

· Loss of view

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a terraced property on Mitchell Street within the main settlement of Clitheroe.

Permission is sought for a single storey rear extension measuring approx. 4m x 3.4m x 3.5m in height with a pitched roof. Materials to be used in its construction are rendered walls with natural stone quoins and slate roof to match the main property.

I consider that the scale, size and design of the proposal is acceptable and as the extension is to the rear of the property its visual impact upon the immediate locality will be minimal.

With regards to the impact of the proposal upon neighbouring residential amenity I have assessed the potential loss of light upon the ground floor windows of adjacent properties No. 39 and No. 43 using the BRE methodology detailed in the Councils SPG ‘Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings’ and am satisfied that the proposal passes these guidelines. In order to safeguard the privacy of adjacent neighbours I consider that an appropriate condition is placed on the decision notice ensuring that no window or door is inserted to the side elevations of the proposed extension without the formal written permission of the Local Planning Authority.

I note the concern raised by a neighbouring resident with regards to loss of view, however this is not classed as a material consideration in the determination of this application.

Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the surrounding properties. As such, the application is recommended accordingly.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 08/07/2010














